
Spokane County Fire District No.12
MEETING MINUTES

For October 8, 2020
I.
CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Jim Carlson called the meeting to order at 

7:05 p.m.  Commissioners present were Carlson, Dave Krell and Tom Pottratz and Kynda Browning, Secretary. On zoom were Josh Evans and Don Evans. 
II.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Dave Krell made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 10, 2020, meeting as presented. Tom Pottratz seconded the motion; all commissioners voted yes.
III.
PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS, APPLICATIONS, APPEALS, COMMUNICATIONS, ETC: There were none.
IV.
COMMENTS FROM THE AUDIENCE: There were none.
V.  
REPORTS FROM STAFF: 

Dave Krell said he got news from Latah Town Council and they talked about the co-op (fire district). Josh Evans talked about the fire trucks and that they are owned by the Fire District. Browning will contact Latah to get the amount that has been spent over the last 10 years to maintain the community center and to set up a meeting. 

Josh Evans reported:

~19 calls in September. 
VI.
OLD BUSINESS: 
A. NIFRS: Josh Evans has gotten successfully logged in on NIFRS and he will be working on updating it. 

B.  DNR TRUCK/REPLACEMENT TRUCK: We received $14,505.92 for the truck 

that was wrecked.  We received a truck 1997 truck from DNR - a M1078 with a 
caterpillar that has 8,300 miles on it. Everything is functional with it. Josh Evans is 
working on paperwork so we can finalize the transfer. Rockford will bill us for 
transferring the truck from Fort Lewis. He will be working on the truck to get it ready to 
use. He talked about purchasing a new pump for the truck. It was decided for the 
commissioners to have a special meeting, without any decisions being made on October 
14, 2020, at 6:00 p.m. at the Rockford Fire Station to look at their truck.
      A gentleman from DNR said they have an international crew cab with 35,000 miles, it is 
through the forest service on the other side of the state. They would consider getting rid 

of the C-60 in Latah. If we want it, and after a year we decide we don't want it, they will 
take it back. After discussion, Tom Pottratz made a motion to get the truck from DNR.  
 
Dave Krell seconded the motion; all commissioners voted yes. 
VII.
NEW BUSINESS: 

A.  2021 PRELIMARY BUDGET HEARING: Commissioner Carlson opened the public hearing. Browning went over the proposed budget.  Commissioner Carlson closed the public hearing.
VIII.
PRESENTATION OF VOUCHERS, WARRANTS, FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND REPORTS: Tom Pottratz made a motion to pay payroll vouchers 22454 to 22458  for $789.13 and vouchers 22459 to 22463 for $2,224.72. Dave Krell seconded the motion; all commissioners voted yes. 
IX.
COMMENTS FROM AUDIENCE: There were none.
X.
ADJOURNMENT: Dave Krell made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m. Tom Pottratz seconded the motion; all commissioners voted yes.
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